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BBoobb  aanndd  PPaatt tt yy  SSppeenncceerr   

DDiisstt rr iicctt   DDii rr eecctt oorr ss 

 
HAVE YOU HEARD?  
Washington District is celebrating its 30th Anniversary 

this year, and have we got a party planned for you!  

What do most people our age do to celebrate a 

special occasion like an anniversary?  Take a cruise!  

And so it is with the Washington District!  Wellé not 

really, but we can pretend!  Our theme this year is 

ñCruising the Olympic Peninsulaò and what better place to cruise to than Port 

Townsend!  The Olympic Peninsula has some of the best cruising roads in the 

state and Port Townsend offers more tourist activities than you have time for, 

offering everything from beach combing and shopping to kayaking, canoeing and 

boat cruises to offshore islands. 

Iôm dedicating my newsletter article to the rally for the next couple months.  

There will be lots of information regarding activities at the rally, as well as whatôs 

going on around town, so be sure to pay attention to the newsletter for the next 

couple of months.  So, with that said, letôs get started. 
 

Did you know? 

There will be live music both Friday and Saturday nights?  Bring your dancing 

shoes - we have a great dance floor, or just sit and enjoy the music. 

We have a catered dinner planned for Saturday evening.  Entrées include BBQ 

Smoked King Salmon, Smoked Lemon Chicken Breast and BBQ Smoked Pulled 

Pork.  There will be a dress code for dinner, Hawaiian shirts!  Take a chance to sit 

at the ñCaptainôs Tableò!  Not only will you be first in the buffet line, but youôll also 

enjoy special ñVIPò treatment.  

In lieu of a talent show, Chapter E is hosting a fashion show this year.  I knowé 

sounds boring, but this wonôt be your average, everyday show - rather a ñGender 

Benderò fashion show.  Look around your chapters.  Do you have any men who 

would look good in a dress or any women who would look good in a tux?  We 

would like to see at least one couple participating from each chapter.  Do I hear the 

ñDancing Queenò playing?  Oh Smitty!  Where are you dear?  Letôs have some fun, 

but keep it clean.  After all, we are a family organization!   

There will be a hot dog feed Friday night before the light parade.  Trust me, we 

will not run out of hot dogs!  We learned our lesson.  Never let a Gold Winger go 

away hungry!  

Thatôs enough for now.  Stay tuned for next month and donôt forget to mail in 

your registrations!  It just wouldnôt be the same without you! 
 

Bob and Patty Spencer 
District Directors 

 

 
 

 

AROUND TH E DISTRICT  
 

*** CHANGES ***  
 

Chapter I  has lost CDs Doug and 

Donna Deskin to family obligations 

in California. ACDs  Mike and Peggy 

Hudnell will hold down the fort 

until a new CD can be installed.  
 

*** EVENTS ***  
 

May 1 - 2 Chapter M Fun Run, 

BBQ and Campout in Yakima 

1 Gerbingõs Open House in 

Tumwater  

1 Brothers Power Sports GWRRA 

Appreciation  and Poker Run in 

Bremerton (benefits Holly Ridge)  

8 Chapter Q One Craaazy Ride at 

Crazy Larryõs in Lakewood 

8 Oregon Chapter H Chapter 

Kick-off in Umatilla  

15- 16 Distr ict Officer 

Certification Program in Pasco 

21- 24 BC Chapters G & K 

Victoria Days in Salmon Arm, BC  

28- 30 Chapter L Desert Spring 

Fling in Kennewick 
 

(Check the District website for 
updates and flyers on all events.)  

UNDER CONSTRUCTION  
 

2010 District Rally  

òCruising the  

Olympic Peninsulaó 

July 15 th -17th  Port Townsend 
 

(See page 11 below for a list of 
2010 Rallies in our area. ) 

 

http://www.gwrra-wa.org/
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JJ oohhnn  aanndd  BBaarr bb  SSmmiitt hh  

AAssssiisstt aanntt   DDiisstt rr iicctt   DDiirr eecctt oorr ss  
 

MAY ð SO MANY EVENT S TO PICK FROM... LETõS GET GOING...  
Well, May is starting off with a bunch of events to pick from.  We have the WA-M 

Fun Run, the WA-Q One Craaazy Ride, Victoria Days hosted by BC-A and the WA-L 

Desert Spring Fling over the Memorial Day weekend.  This is awesome, so much 

good riding time and spending time with you, our friends.  There is almost too much to 

pick from this month, with something going on each and every weekend in the month of May.  If youôre looking for 

something fun to do, please consider attending one of the many events and help these chapters with their fundraisers.  

Most of the chapters use the money for rider education to help send members to classes whether ARC, ERC, Trike or a 

trailering class. These are what the association is all abouté the chance to learn something new and to practice those 

skills.  Both Barb and I just attended an ARC class in Bremerton this last weekend and both of us rode away from that 

class realizing that we really did learn a lot, and our instructors really had a lot to give us from a technique perspective.  

We both are good riders, but this really does put it into perspective on the things that we need to practice and where we 

both fall a little short in our riding.  I canôt say enough on the course and the curriculum provided and I would highly 

recommend that EVERY rider take this class, no matter how much experience you have on a motorcycle.   You will learn 

something, I promise. 

Until next month, let get out and have some fun!! 
 

John and Barb Smith 

Assistant District Directors 

email us at add@gwrra-wa.org 

 
 
 

[Tccl `bg[XeĈf WTl 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

GGaarr yy  aanndd  DDiiaannaa  DDoommaass  

AAssssiisstt aanntt   DDiisstt rr iicctt   DDiirr eecctt oorr ss 
 

BUSY, BUSY, BUSY...  

Hi Everyone.  

Things have really been busy this last month.  I started off by going to the Joint- 

Chapter meeting in Prosser.  It was well attended by chapters from both sides of the 

state.  There I pitched our District Rally and had a good time.  The next weekend 

Diana and I went over to Shelton, WA for a staff meeting.  I want to thank Mike and 

Peggy Hudnell for their hospitality and allowing us to use their home.  That same day Mike Hudnell celebrated his 

retirement from the Kent Police Dept.  Mike is already enjoying himself with a road trip to Branson MO with some friends.  

Last weekend I went up to Spokane and Chapter Nôs Brown Bag Auction.  The menôs large underwear went to a 

Chapter N member and one of Chapter Lôs members went home with the ladies large panties.  Again I invited everybody 

to Port Townsend and our District Rally. 

With the request from Mike Briggs to help find a place to have the upcoming OCP training and help from Chris Akers, 

we now know that we will be at the Pasco Red Lion on May 15
th
 and 16

th
.  We blocked out some rooms for GWRRA at a 

rate of $84.95 a night plus tax.  The Red Lion will also have an all-you-can-eat breakfast buffet for only $5.35.  For 

reservations, call 1-800-Red-Lion and mention GWRRA.  Hope to see you all on the road and ride safe. 
 

Gary and Diana Domas 
Assistant District Directors 

 

mailto:add@gwrra-wa.org
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MMiikkee  aanndd  LLyynnnn  BBrr iiggggss  

DDiisstt rr iicctt   LLeeaaddeerr sshhiipp  TTrr aaiinneerr ss 
 

MIKEõS MESSAGE 

I should title this article ñwhat have I been doing latelyò or ñhow to spend your 

weekendsòéé. 

We have been spending many of the last monthôs weekends teaching and I would 

like to share a little with you about our latest experience.  I spent last weekend 

teaching a Trike class and a Trailering class.  It is always amazing and tremendously satisfying to me to see improvement 

in the folks that take these classes.  It was the case this past weekend as well.  In spite of really awful weather on 

Saturday, everyone stuck it out and they were troopers!!!!  We saw the trike ridersô skills come way up in very wet 

conditions.  The trailering guys on Sunday had much better weather to ride in and they also showed marked improvement.  

We are very proud and impressed with the skills and knowledge these people now have. 

So, why is the Leadership Training guy talking about Rider Education?  Well, a couple of reasons.  We feel it is 

important to us to be able to provide you, the member, with the benefit of knowledgeable, skilled instructors, whether they 

are Rider Ed or LTD.  Many of the same skill sets are used in both.  We are a encouraging a ñcross pollinationò of both 

programs so we have instructors crossed-trained and we can be more flexible.  Our goal is to have instructors that 

improve every time they teach and they provide you with a positive, professional experience. 

This concept was unique to Washington and Region I but is starting to be picked up in other areas of GWRRA.  Eric 

Carlson and I will continue to strive to provide members of Washington and our surrounding districts with as high a quality 

programs as possible. 

So, keep signing up for classes and keep on coming out and we will keep on teaching!!!! 

One more thing, I turned 50 earlier this month and some folks have asked me if I feel 50!  So far, no, I still feel about 

12 ½ years old.  Pretty cool - 12 ½ and I get to ride a Gold Wing. 
 

Mike and Lynn Briggs 
District Leadership Trainer 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

JJ oohhnn  aanndd  BBaarr bb  SSmmiitt hh  

DDiisstt rr iicctt   WWeebbmmaasstt eerr ss 
 

MAY ð A TIME TO PLAN  
We are in May now, and many events have been added to the calendars - there are 

flyers galore.  With so many events to pick and choose from, you shouldnôt be bored 

this year.  Weôve updated the quick links on the front page of the website to allow 

easy access to the upcoming events, so please take a look at these and consider 

helping your fellow chapters with their events.  You, the members, support all of our chapters, so it is important to get out 

there and show your support for these events.  Donôt forget to register for the 30th Annual Washington District Rally 

óCruising the Olympic Peninsulaô in July.  This is going to be a really great rally.  Together we ALL can make a difference 

and have some fun doing it. 

Please send an email to the webmaster@gwrra-wa.org if you would like to have items added to the site.  We have a 

great classified section, some really great Rider Education links, as well as links to the Chapters and their meeting times 

and locations, so you can plan to get out and visit some of these chapters.  Itôs always great to meet more and more 

people who share the same interests that we all share, which is riding our motorcycles safely.  Who knows, they may 

even tell you of some great twisty roads that you never knew existed or some great place to eat or visit.   

Until next monthé Keep those suggestions comingé 

John and Barb Smith 
District Webmasters 

 

mailto:webmaster@gwrra-wa.org
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DDoouugg  AAddaammss  

AAssssiisstt aanntt   DDiisstt rr iicctt   RRiiddeerr   EEdduuccaatt oorr  
 

YOU CAN  TEACH AN OLD DOG NEW TRICKS!  
Now I wouldnôt consider myself an old dogé more of a young pup.  With my limited time behind 

a motorcycle, I am constantly learning from my fellow riders how to ride in certain weather conditions or how to perform 

certain turns or braking procedures while riding.  My mind is like a sponge as I try to pick up as much knowledge as I can 

from the riders around me that have all their experience.  But you know, there is another resource out there for us riders 

that will improve our skills, no matter how long we have been riding.  The GWRRAôs Advanced Rider Course! 

The whole premise behind the course is continuing education and training of the membership and motorcyclists in 

general.  The course is cost effective as compared to other advanced riding courses in the market.  Most chapters pay for 

their members to attend this training at no cost to the rider.  The course consists of a Classroom portion and a Range 

portion.  It is taught by a voluntary group of highly trained and skilled individuals that spend a lot of time certifying on those 

skills necessary to deliver a quality course.   

The range portion focuses on those abilities necessary to overcome the obstacles we face on the road, whether it is a 

tough corner or an emergency braking situation or when we have to swerve to miss an object on the road.  You will learn 

about progressive braking, counter-steering, procedures in a corner, and that dreaded figure 8 or slow tight cornering that 

gives the best of riders a fit.   

Now with any course, SAFETY is paramount.  The course instructors guide you through each iteration of the range 

with your safety in mind.  The instructors explain what you are about to perform and then they demonstrate exactly how to 

execute the task.  They take the time to explain to you what you did wrong if you made a mistake, and let you know if you 

performed the task perfectly.   

There are a few things you need to know though before taking this course.  You must be mentally and physically 

prepared to take this course.  You also must have a few items with you when you start the classroom portion.  Your 

motorcycle registration and proof of insurance are mandatory to begin the training.  The instructors are held to strict 

guidelines they must follow.  You must have a driverôs license with proof of a motorcycle endorsement if your state 

requires it.  Proper riding gear is mandatory.  A DOT or Snell approved helmet, eye protection, long sleeve shirt or jacket, 

full fingered riding gloves, full length pants and over the ankle riding boots.  This safety gear is for your protection as you 

may perform some challenging maneuvers during the course.   

In my recent class, we had riders with different levels of experience and some with many years of riding.  Each one of 

us improved in some way and it made us better and more confident as we encounter the different challenges on the road.  

It doesnôt matter how long you have been on two wheels; it is always good to get that refresher training that could make 

the difference for both you and your co-rider. 
 

Doug Adams 
Assistant District Rider Educator 

 
 

 

HHHaaappppppyyy    BBBiii rrrttthhhdddaaayyy    tttooo   CCChhhaaapppttteeerrrsss   CCC   aaannnddd   PPP!!!!!!     
 
 

 

 

A TIP FOR THE DAY  

How does that saying go? Oh  yes:  Bring an umbrella and it'll never rain.  In the grand  scheme of road -trip checks 

and balances, the likelihood of getting a flat tire seems  directly proportional to the quality of your  repair  kit and 

the walking distance to the nearest  help.  (And let's not forget that the odds  go way up when you're out of cell -

phone range.)  So, be prepared for a flat tire.  
 

(YET) 



Page 5 of 13 

 

 

DDaann  aanndd  CCaarr mmeenn  WWeeaakkllaanndd  

DDiisstt rr iicctt   MMeemmbbeerr sshhiipp  aanndd  CCoouuppllee  ooff   tt hhee  YYeeaarr   CCoooorr ddiinnaatt oorr ss 
 

AND A WORD FROM CARMEN  
Riding over Mt. Hood recently in Spring sunshine and thinking about the article for 

this monthôs newsletter, I was reminded that May is Women Rider Recognition 

month ï for women who ride all makes and models of motorcycle.  In that light, letôs 

focus on the aspect of attracting women riders to our chapter life.  In an effort to 

encourage and support, perhaps something on a more personal level might be in order this month.  Here goesé 

Just why do I ride?  What do I want out of this experience?  Where am I hoping to go with this?   

Nothing brings on clarity like the wind whipping by as you lean forward in a deep curve and feel the Dark Enchantress 

of oneôs ride respond through the twisties, tunes blazing through your helmet, sun shining and warming your leathers; big 

smile on your faceé Yeahé could this be why I ride?  Or could it be the total sense of freedom that Iôm doing something 

for ME.  I donôt need to ask anyone to take me for an adventure, I can make my own.  I can choose to share that 

adventure with my spouse, with a friend or group of friends, or I can head out alone.  A total sense of freedom and control.  

The bond between riders ï strangers on the highway who wave to one another, the riders at the fuel stop who want to talk 

rides and destinations ï there are helping hands and support everywhere in this bond of bikerhood. 

Where do I want to go?  Where am I going?  Where have I been?  The choices are many ï have been on trips to 

Arizona and Montana and plan to go again this summer to Montana.  Last summer went on an awesome women-only ride 

up through the San Juans ï what a sense of accomplishment and confidence!  Having earned ñRoad Captainò status, I am 

very proud of that accomplishment ï for myself and for encouraging other women to get out there and lead.   This feeling 

of fun and camaraderie shall hold me for quite some time.   

Ride Baby Ride ï keep on perfecting your skills, encourage others to ride, be an example ï a helping hand.  Itôs all 

about the sisterhood and the brotherhood of the ride. 

As the saying goes, if someone has to explain it to you, you just don't get it and probably never will. 

Until next time, ride often and ride safe. 

Carmen and Dan Weakland 
District Membership Coordinators 

District Couple of the Year Coordinators 
 

P.S.  How are we doing, Chapter Directors?  Are you encouraging your Chapter Couple to go on to the next level of 

District Couple of the Year???  Itôs time to fill out the paperwork (see the GWRRA Couples Program section of the 

website) and start the ball rolling for a very fun time in Port Townsend and beyond (just like Buzz Lightyear ï to infinity 

and beyond!).  Paperwork is due by June 15th at the latest ï so letôs roll! 
 
 
 
 
 

TILLAMOOK -  CHAPTER 5 

(Read Hankôs first four ñchaptersò about the Tillamook area in the Region I newsletters - January through April.) 
 

From Portland, start West on Hwy 26 (Sunset Hwy); when you get to the intersection with Hwy 6, take it - this leads you to 

Tillamook.  Just past the top of the pass is an information board telling about the Tillamook Burné stop and readé 

gravelé also a good place to put on more clothes as you will start feeling the effect of the winds off the Pacific.  The 

information board tells about the Tillamook Burn: four fires that burned 355,000 acres or 550 sq miles of timber. The 1st 

fire, Gales Creek Fire started August 14 1933, burned 311,000 acres and had a 15 mile flame front.  Started when a steel 

cable rubbed across a fallen snag.  Cinders fell on ships 500 miles out to sea.  My folks lost everything they had when the 

logging camp burned.  The 2nd fire started in 1939 and burned 190,000 acres.  The 3rd fire started July 9 1945, called 

Salmonberry River Fire, was believed to have started by an incendiary balloon from Japan.  It joined with the Wilson River 

Fire.  My father fought these three.  The 4th started in 1951 and burned 32,700 acres. 

50 miles west of Portland, and 22 miles east of Tillamook, you will come to the Tillamook Forest Center, another must 

stop.  There is a 40ô tall forest lookout tower to climb into, a 250ô pedestrian suspension bridge to walk across, plus much 

more.  Free admission. 

When you come out of the mountains (about 2 miles), you come to a blinking yellow lighté turn left to fairgrounds. 

Next month, the Three Capes Scenic Loop and the town the ocean took back. 

Hank Smith 

Assistant Region I Director 
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DISTRACTIONS ARE EVERYWHERE  -  DONõT BE A STATISTIC. 
Article and information by:  Sandy Fiddler 

Riding a motorcycle is a skill that requires your full attention to safely control  the bike and  respond to events 

happening on the roads around you.  Riding involves constant and complex  coordination between your mind and body.  

Events or things that prevent you from operating  your motorcycle safely are distractions.   There are three ty pes 

of distractions and they are  anything that takes your  

¶ Eyes of f  the road (visual)  

¶ Mind off the road (cognitive)  

¶ Hands of f  the handlebars (manual)  

When you think about the actions you make while on the bike , other than just riding , you can see that they 

often involve more than one type of distraction.  For instance, if you change the  radio station, you tak e your hands 

off the handlebars.   If you õre making destination changes  on a navigation system or checking the temperature , you 

take your eyes of the roa d.  All of  these distraction s will take your mind off the road.  

Rider distractions reduce your awareness to your riding environment, you r  decision-making process, and your 

riding performance.  This may result in crashes or near -crashes and corrective actio ns having to be taken by you 

and/or other riders and drivers on the road.   Ride safe and stay alive.  Keep your mind on your riding, keep your 

eyes on the road, and  keep your hands on the bars.  
 

 

 
 

 

MOTORCYCLE SAFETY QUIZ  
 

1. Motorcycles have less tractio n than cars.  

a. True  

b. False  

Answer:   a. True.  Most motorcycles have half as many tires touching the road and therefore lack the traction 

and stability of a car.  
 

2. Because motorcycles are smaller than cars,  

a. They are harder to see in traffic.  

b. Itõs harder to judge how fast they are going.  

c. Riders have many lane positions to choose from.  

d. All of the above.  

Answer:   d. all of the above.  Itõs easy for riders to be hidden by other vehicles and more difficult for motorists 

to judge their sp eed. To see and be seen, riders use the left, center and right part of their lane.  
 

3. Motorcycles:  

a. Are dangerous.  

b. Cost less to drive than cars.  

c. Can stop faster than cars.  

d. Are fairly easy to ride.  

Answer:   a. are dangerous - Wrong. While riding a motorcycle carries a higher risk than driving a car, a 

motorcycle in itself is not necessarily dangerous.  

b. cost less to drive than cars -True.  While some bikes are quite expensive, many arenõt. Insurance generally 

costs less, they get great ga s mileage and finding parking in the city is much easier.  

c. can stop faster than cars - False.  Skilled motorcyclists can generally stop more quickly than car drivers, but 

not always. Anti -lock brakes on many cars make motorcycles and cars more equal.  

d. are fairly easy to ride - False.  Motorcyclists have to balance the bike, use both hands, both feet and both 

thumbs to operate the bike. Itõs also difficult for riders to swerve and stop quickly without proper training. 
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RIDER EDUCATION AND TRAINING -  A PASSENGERõS PERSPECTIVE 
(From the Arizona Roadways Newsletter for Chapter AZ-R.) 
 

Motorcycles! The allure of riding on the back of a bike has changed from being a ñbabeò in the ñ60ôsò, someone mysterious 

who clings to her man clad in leathers and bell bottoms, to a responsible rider, in gear with a helmet (can you imagine), 

boots (of all things), and yes, those same leathers are still permitted. However, the role of the co-rider is no longer that 

clingy ñbabeò along for the carefree ride in the sun! My role, now, is one of responsibility, partner, help-mate and 

navigator. I counterbalance, help the rider whenever possible, and operate as an extra pair of eyes and ears when 

needed. 

Jim and I have been riding for over 20 years, off and on. An injury side-lined us for a while, but moving to the warmth 

of Phoenix renewed the ñbugò again. Jim never had any training; as he learned to drive on a farm at the ripe old age of 

four or five. You know, one of those self-taught farm kids who never had to take any driverôs education classes, because 

they learned it down on the farm. Yes, that is my spouse, so of course that knowledge was passed on to the two-wheel 

vehicles as well! We had always ridden ñWingsò two-up. Jim liked the reliability. They were comfortable and I had always 

liked the looks of the Gold Wing, so after the move, we purchased an SEI! 

It was very pretty, beige and pearl, and in great shape, but we hadnôt ridden in six years; and riding a bike is supposed 

to be something you never forget, right? So off we went, into the great beyond. Not surprising, things didnôt go so well! We 

both still loved to ride, but after several trips, I no longer felt safe on the bike. The bike wobbled at stops, slow rides in 

traffic were downright scary and we went down a few times. Nothing major, no one was injured and the bike wasnôt 

broken, but it had never happened before. Jim had always been strong enough to manhandle the bike into doing pretty 

much anything he wanted it to. Jim was shaken, his confidence gone and we didnôt have a clue what was wrong. We 

talked it over and decided to revisit the convertible years. We sold the bike. 

The convertible was fun and we ended up with two, but we still looked longingly at Wings as they went by. Then the 

GL1800s came out. We rented one for a day. We heard that if you drove one, you would own one, and it was a fact. Jim 

was told that anyone who told you they hadnôt put their bike down was lying or didnôt ride much. The handling was better, 

more stable and with better control. After months of research on line, we found our ñPearlò in Atlanta, Georgia, so Jim flew 

out and proudly rode her back to Phoenix. We now owned another bike. BUT the improvements in the bike didnôt change 

the problems in the riders. I was still leery of riding it. I was scared. Jim was still shaky on slow rides, his turns were wide 

and slow and riding in traffic was frightening, I just closed my eyes and prayed. There had been no change in skill level, 

just a change in bikes. While the bike was gorgeous and handled well, the skills of the riders hadnôt improved. It was a 

dangerous combination - until Jim received an invitation to the Southwest Police Motorcycle Competition in Tucson. He 

returned from that trip more excited than I had seen him in years. He said he didnôt know that bikes could do those things, 

could be ridden that slowly and was very excited about what he had seen. 

The key was training, participation in the practice sessions, and most important, learning slow riding techniques in 

conjunction with the friction zone. He was totally amazed that he had ridden for 50 years and had never even heard the 

terminology or knew of the techniques. 

The more he practiced, the more confident he became; the more confident he became, the more comfortable I was. I 

have never had any desire to ride my own bike. I love sitting behind my husband helping him. I am now his navigator. I 

help him in the turns by leaning with him. I get to enjoy the scenery that flashes by and point out what he may have 

missed. I help keep us safer; but without the training and practice we found, we would not be safer. 

If Jim doesnôt practice, his skills begin to decline; he notices his turns arenôt as tight. Iôm probably one of the few 

members who doesnôt ride my own bike, doesnôt want to ride my own bike, and has never ridden my own bike. But I also 

never felt I was an important part of the team, or anything but a passenger. I know now that what I do as a passenger can 

make a riderôs job easier or much harder. 

None of this would be possible if we hadnôt gone through the training, over and over. Just once is not enough; if you 

donôt continue to train, you lose your skills. That old saying is really true ñif you donôt use it, you lose it.ò Repetition is the 

key and even the most advanced, knowledgeable riders practice regularly. Without repetition, those earned, learned skills 

become rusty and if an emergency situation arises, those skills arenôt as crisp as needed to prevent an accident. 

As a co-rider on the Rider Education Team, I urge you to come out and practice! It will keep those skills honed and 

renew the lessons you may have lost over time, and who knows, you may learn some new ones along the way. Join us! 
 

LeeAnn Euler 

Asst. Chapter Rider Educator 
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SOME THOUGHTS ON HUMOR -  FROM THE EXPERTS 
 

 ąI like nonsense. It wakes up the brain cells.Ć ~ Dr. Seuss 
ąI have always noticed that people will never laugh at anything that is not based on truth.Ć ~ Will Rogers 

ą_t©z{¨x¦ ¦|§x§ £©¨ £y ¨¦tzxw­? «{x¢ ­£© ¢xxw |¨ ¨{x ¡£§¨? t¢w ¦x«t¦w§ ­£© y£¦ ­£©¦ v£©¦tzxAĆ ~ Erma Bombeck 
 

 
 

2010 EVENT SCHEDULE  
 

MAY 

1- 2  WA - M Fun Run and Campout in Yakima 

1     Gerbingõs Open House in Tumwater 

1     Brothers Power Sports GWRRA Appreciation  

8     WA - Q One Craaazy Ride at Crazy Larryõs 

8     OR - H Chapter kick -off in Umat illa  

15- 16 Officer Certification  Program in Tri -Cities  

21- 24 BC- G & K Victoria Days in Salmon Arm, BC 

28- 30 WA - L Desert Spring Fling in Kennewick  
 

JUNE  

5    WA - H Farmerõs Parade in Lynden 

5    WA - B Harvest Run  

12   WA - D Duck Hunt in Aberdeen  

17- 19 OR Distr ict Rally (Warm Springs , OR) 

17- 19 WY District Rally (Rock Springs , WY) 

29- July 3 GWRRA  Wing Ding (Des Moines, IA)  
 

JULY  

1- 3 GWRRA Wing Ding continued  

15- 17 WA District Rally (Port Townsend)  

23- 25 MT District Rally (Laurel , MT ) 

30- Aug 2 Region J Rally (Saskatoon, SK)  
 

 
 

AUGUST 

21- 22 WA - Z Chicken Run/Campout in Centralia  

26- 28 Region I Rally (Tillamook, OR)  

28   WA - O Whale of a Picnic  

29- Sept 2 Region I Migration to Idaho Rally  
 

SEPTEMBER 

1- 2  Region I Migration contin ued 

2- 5  ID District Rally (Kellogg, I D) 

3- 5  WA - B Campout at the Ocean  

12   Ride for Kids  

17- 18 WA - P Oyster Feed at Long Beach  
 

OCTOBER 

9    District Leadership Conference  

23   WA - Q Halloween Dance in Puyallup 

22- 24 WA - F South Hill Mall Show  
 

NOVEMBER 

6    WA - L Veteransõ Day Parade 

6    WA - V Veteransõ Day Parade 
 

DECEMBER 

11   WA - D Festival of Lights in Montesano  
 

(This schedule is subject to change, so please check on the websites for 
current information.) 
 

  

 

These businesses provide much appreciated support to our organization. Please re turn the favor!!  
 

     

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
180 Mount Paran Road, Jacksboro, TN 37757 

423-562-9900     w 
 
 
 

ww.bushtec.com 

AAA mmm eee rrr iii ccc aaa nnn    LLL aaa sss eee rrr    WWW ooo rrr kkk sss    

CCCuuu sss ttt ooo mmm    LLL aaa sss eee rrr    EEE nnn ggg rrr aaa vvv iii nnn ggg    

111 888 666 000    CCCaaa lll iii fff ooo rrr nnn iii aaa    AAA VVV    SSS EEE   

PPP ooo rrr ttt    OOO rrr ccc hhh aaa rrr ddd ,,,    WWW AAA ...    999 888 333 666 666    

((( 333 666 000 )))    888 777 111 --- 333 777 333 888       

Nwagner@americanlaserworks.com  
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Washington   District   Chapters  

Meeting  Chapter  Contact  

1st Thursday 

Auburn 
WA-V 

Garry & Maxine Alexander 

253 -770 -3866  

1st Friday 

Puyallup 
WA-Q 

Dean & Christie Kalles 

253 -845 -7177 

1st Saturday 

Toppenish 
WA-M 

Ron Hafsos 

509 -697 -4415 

1st Saturday 

Milton-Freewater 
WA-R 

Jim Corn 

509 -525 -1304 

1st Saturday 

Vancouver 
WA-X 

Dee Hall & Vanora Volk 

360 -254 -2343  

1st Sunday 

Bremerton 
WA-B 

Jim & June Dutton 

360 -551-2236  

2nd Friday 

Enumclaw 
WA-Y 

Roy & Pearl McKenzie 

253 -862 -0220  

2nd Saturday 

Everett 
WA-C 

Bud & Sandy Wells 

425 -788 -1734 

2nd Saturday 

Pasco 
WA-L 

Alex Piper 

509 -546 -0846  

2nd Saturday 

Centralia 
WA-Z 

Jesse & Eva Valentine 

360 -888 -0546  

2nd Sunday 

Aberdeen 
WA-D 

Erv & Phyllis Granahan 

360 -249 -3463  

2nd Tuesday 

Lynden 
WA-H 

Chet & Kathy Renskers 

360 -332-4765  

3rd Saturday 

Longview 
WA-P 

Charles & Reggie Porter 

360 -636 -0519 

3rd Saturday 

Redmond 
WA-E 

John & Barb Smith 

206-391-6343 

3rd Sunday 

Olympia 
WA-I 

Mike & Peggy Hudnell 

360 -426 -0213 

3rd Sunday 

Spokane 
WA-N 

Dale & Shirley Dufner 

509 -924 -3698  

4th Saturday 

Kent 
WA-A 

Sam & Doreen Grubbs 

206-718-6814 

4th Saturday 

Port Orchard 
WA-O 

Ken Smith 

360 -876 -6737  

 

(Please contact the Chapter Director when you schedule a visit.)  
 

 

MEMORIAL DAY  

at  

Arlington Cemetery  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE KNOW WHERE YOU LIVE!!   
(From the GWRRA  online message boards, April  2005)  
 

You Live in Maine when...  
1. You only have four spices: salt, pepper, ketchu p 

and Tabasco.   

2. Halloween costumes fit over parkas.  

3. You have more than one recipe for moose.  

4. Sexy lingerie is anything flannel, with less than 

eight buttons.  

5. The four seasons are: winter, still winter, almost 

winter and construction.  
 

You live in Colorado when... 
1. You carry your $3,000 mountain bike atop your 

$500.00 car.  

2. You tell your husband to pick up Granola on his 

way home and he stops at the day care center.  

3. A pass does not involve a football or dating.  

4. The top of your head is bald, but you sti ll have a 

ponytail.  
 

You live in Florida when...  
1. You eat dinner at 3:15 in the afternoon.  

2. All purchases include a coupon of some kind...  

even houses and cars.  

3. Everyone can recommend an excellent 

dermatologist.  

4. Road construction never ends anywhere in the 

state.  

5. Cars in front of you are often driven by a 

headless person.  
 

 

 
 

 

MORNING POEM 
 

On an early April morning 
The earth lay cool and still, 
When suddenly a tiny bird 
Perched on my window sill. 
He sang a song so lovely, 
So carefree and so gay, 

That slowly all my troubles 
Began to slip away. 

He sang of far off places, 
Of laughter and of fun. 

It seemed his very trilling 
Brought out the morning sun. 
I stirred beneath the covers, 

Crept slowly out of bed, 
Then gently shut the window 
And crushed his little head. 

 

I am not a morning person. 

http://www.wa-h.org/
http://www.gwrra-wae.org/
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WASHINGTON DISTRICT  STAFF  

District Directors Bob and Patty Spencer 

Asst District Directors John and Barb Smith 

Asst District Directors Gary and Diana Domas 

Rider Educator Eric Carlson 

Asst Rider Educator Doug Adams 

Asst Rider Educator Bob Minor 

Leadership Trainers Mike and Lynn Briggs 

Treasurers Deb and Chuck Buell 

Membership Coordinator Carmen and Dan Weakland 

Stores Lynn Briggs 

Webmaster John and Barb Smith 

Couple of the Year OPEN 

IOY/COY Coordinators Dan and Carmen Weakland 

Vendor Coordinators Peggy and Mike Hudnell 

Newsletter Editors Shirley and Dale Dufner 

The website has contact information : www.gwrra-wa.org  
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

25 

ARC & PLP Courses 

World Penguin Day 

26 27 

 

28 

 

Full Moon 

29 30 

 
MAY 1 

WA - M Fun Run  

Gerbing Open House  

2 

WA - M Fun Run 

 

3 

World Press 

Freedom Day 

4 

 

5 

Cinco de Mayo 

 

Intõl 

Midwi ves Day 

6 

National  

Nurses Day  

7 

 

8 

WA - Q One Crazy 

Ride 

OR- H Kickoff  

World Red Cross Day  

9 

MOTHERõS DAY 

10 11 12 

International 

Nurses Day  

13 14 15 

OCP Classes 

in Pasco 

Peace Officer 

Memorial Day  

16 17 18 

International 

Museum Day 

19 20 21 

BC- G & K Victor ia 

Days Rally 

22 

BC- G & K Victoria 

Days Rally  

23 

BC- G & K Victoria 

Days Rally  

World Turtle Day  

24 

Victoria Day  

(Canada) 

25 

National Tap 

Dance Day 

26 27 

 

Full Moon 

28 

WA - L Desert 

Spring Fling  

29 

WA - L Desert Spring 

Fling 

30 

WA - L Desert 

Spring Fling  

31 

MEMORIAL 

DAY 

JUNE 1 
Pfingstmontag  

(Switzerland)  

2 3 5 6 

WA - H Farmerõs 

Parade 

 
ąNever doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can change the world.  

Indeed, it is the only thing that ever has.Ć ~ Margaret Mead 

REGION I STAFF  

Region Directors Steve and Sandra Henicksman 

Assistant Directors Mike and Peggy Hudnell 

Assistant Directors Hank and Marilyn Smith 

Rider Educators Lee and Anna Nelson 

Asst. Rider Educators Eric and Mona Carlson 

Leadership Trainers John and Dianne Kester 

Region Ambassadors Tom and Mozelle Edwards 

Treasurer Diane Covert 

ME Coordinators Donna and Doug Deskin 

Newsletter Editor Dianne Kester 

Webmaster Dave Covert 

COY Coordinators Dale and Shirley Dufner 

Couple of the Year Bud and Peggy Nading 

Individual of the Year Ken Harvey 

The website has contact information: www.bigskyregioni.org   

GWRRA Exec. Director Melissa Eason 

The website has contact information: www.gwrra.org  

 

http://www.gwrra-wa.org/
http://www.bigskyregioni.org/
http://www.gwrra.org/
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2010 RALLY SCHEDULE 
(For you r vacation planning)  

 

Oregon District Rally 20 10  - June 17-19 in Warm Springs, OR  
http://www.gwrraoregondistrict.com/  

Rally Registration  and Information on OR District website  

Preregistration must be postmarked by May 15 th .  

 

Wyoming District Rally 20 10  - June 17-19 in Rock Springs, WY  
http://kennharvey.tripod.com/District/  

Rally Registration  and Flyer on WY District website  

Early registration due by June 1st .  

 

 

Wing Ding Intern ational Rally 20 10  - Ju ne 30-July 3 in Des Moines, IA  

http://www.wing -ding.org  

Rally Registration, Schedule, Vendor List, etc. on Wing Ding website  

Preregistration must be postmarked by May 16 th .  
 

 

Washington District Rally 20 10  - July  15-17 in Port Townsend, WA  
http://gwrra -wa.org 

Rally Flyer and Registration on WA District Website  (and below) 

 Preregistration must be postmarked by June 4 th .  
 

Montana District Rally 2010  - July 23 -25 in Laurel, MT  

http://gwrra -mt.org   

Rally I nformation and Registration  on MT District Website . 

Preregistration must be postmarked by June 1 st .  
 

Great Northwest Region J Rally 2010  ð July 30 -Aug 2 in Saskatoon, SK  

http://gwrra -regionj.ca  

Rally Registration and I nformation on Region J Website  

Early registration must be postmarked by June 1 st  

 

Big Sky Region I Rally 20 10  - August 26-28 in Tillamook, OR  

http://www.bigskyregioni.org   

Rally Flyer and Registration on Region I website  

Preregistration must be postmarked by June 1 st .  
AND 

 Shining Sea to Silver Valley  Migration  ð August 29 -September 3 from Tillamook to Kellogg  

Preregister f or both Region I and Idaho Rallies for a 25% discount  

Join the migration ride and a chance to win a cash prize  

Migration Registration must be postmarked by August 1 st .  
 

Idaho District Rally 20 10  - September 3-5 in Kellogg, ID  

http://gwrra -id.us  

Rally Registration on ID District website  

Preregistration must be postmarked  by July 1 st .  

 

http://kennharvey.tripod.com/District/
http://www.wing-ding.org/
http://gwrra-wa.org/
http://gwrra-mt.org/index.htm
http://gwrra-regionj.ca/
http://www.bigskyregioni.org/
http://gwrra-id.us/
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